10.

Clinton County Highway Committee
Minutes
November 7, 2019 - 7:30 a.m.

Attendance:

Bryan Wessel Committee Chairman
Jim Rakers Committee Member
Jim Sullivan Committee Member
Bob Fix County Board Chairman
Dan Behrens County Engineer

Mr. Rakers made a mation to approve the minutes from the October 3, 2019
Highway Committee Meeting. Mr. Wessel seconded the motion. The motion passed.

The Committee discussed vacating a section of Right of Way along Jamestown Road.
This will be used by the Breese Historical Society for a display commemorating the
old Shoal Creek Bridge. Mr. Rakers made a motion to start the process of vacating
the right of way. Mr. Wessel seconded the motion. The motion passed.

The Committee discussed additional warning signs for agricultural vehicles.

The Committee discussed the possibility of having an intersection light installed at
the intersection of Huey Road and US Rt. 50.

Mr. Behrens told the Committee that Germantown has requested the speed limit be
lowered along Germantown Road just south of Old Carlyle Rd. Mr. Behrens told the
Committee that they have performed speed studies on this section 2 other times and
both times the 45 mph limit has been shown to be appropriate. He said they will
perform another study and have the results at a future committee meeting.

Mr. Behrens told the Committee they finished the box culvert in Wade Township on
Old State Road but he does not have all of the costs in yet.

The Committee discussed the requirements for a potential off road vehicle ordinance.
Mr. Behrens told the Committee there will be an administrative court hearing on
December 5™ concerning the bargaining unit for the highway department’s office

manager.

The Committee approved the current bills.




